臺北市立新民國中107學年度第一學期英語科九年級第一次段考

年 班 號姓名:

★ 請用黑色墨水的筆作答,未依規定用筆,一律零分計算。

聽力測驗 (30%)

一、根據聽到的內容,選出相符的圖片 (10%)



二、選出適當的回應句 (10%)

- 6. (A) We can throw different colored powder at one another.
 - (B) The runners have to wear funny costumes.
 - (C) I like your running uniform.
- 7. (A) About seven feet.
 - (B) Five times a year.
 - (C) Since they were eight years old.
- 8. (A) The story is boring to me.
 - (B) Being greedy can make you lose everything.
 - (C) Glove puppetry shows Taiwanese culture and arts.
- 9. (A) No, she has to take care of her grandma.
 - (B) No, she went to the library this morning.
 - (C) No, she hasn't seen this movie.
- 10. (A) I'm not sure. I'll ask him later.
 - (B) Really? I can't wait to see him.
 - (C) Cool. He received a card from his favorite actor.

三、根據對話內容,選出正確的答案(10%)

- 11. (A) Only Meg has.
 - (B) Only Jeff has.
 - (C) Both of them have.
- 12. (A) Ian was surprised at the news.
 - (B) Bill thought cooking was fun before.
 - (C) Both of them want to cook for their kids.

- 13. (A) She started using her computer at nine o'clock.
 - (B) She has listened to music for two hours.
 - (C) She watched the Korean TV show.
- 14. (A) He moved to the USA one month ago.
 - (B) He has made some friends at his new school.
 - (C) He and his friends are not interested in swimming.
- 15. (A) They can spend less money buying the same thing.
 - (B) They can buy everything on the website.
 - (C) They can sell shoes and clothes online.

紙筆測驗 (70%)

四、填入適當的單字或片語 (20%)

shared worry rich masks speak took sides team simple exciting abroad belongs colorful
16. By studying, students have the opportunity to see the world and learn a new language.
17. This camera to Justin. It is his birthday gift.18. Our teacher her tips of preparing for exams. They are very helpful.
19. Leo is a member of the school volleyball He is
handsome and popular with girls. 20. The children wore and costumes at the Halloween
party. 21. Ms. Lin is very, so she doesn't have to work. 22. Don't Everything will be fine. 23. Would you please louder? I can't hear you.
24. My uncle showed me some amazing photos of the birds with wings.
25. The end of the movie was not very I fell asleep then.
五、文法選擇 (20%) 26. Tina has to mop the floor, she? (A) does (B) doesn't (C) has (D) hasn't
27. Sam and Zack never played <i>Pokemon Go</i> in Beitou Park.
(A) has (B) have (C) hasn't (D) haven't 28. Dancing with his brother is to Charlie.
(A) interest (B) interests (C) interested (D) interesting 29. They have learned French three years.
(A) before (B) for (C) since (D) to
30. All of the workers were satisfied the stuff trip. (A) about (B) to (C) with (D) in
31. There were sandwiches on the table, weren't?
(A) they (B) these (C) those (D) there 32. Has Grace her homework yet? (A) done (B) doing (C) did (D) does
33. Nick Vujicic's story is inspiring many people in the world.
(A) at (B) with (C) to (D) about34. Faith and her boyfriend met at a party and in love at first sight.
(A) have fallen (B) are falling (C) fall (D) fell 35. Phillip: have you been to Europe?
Doris: Three times. (A) How many times (B) What time (C) How long

(D) Which country

六、克漏字測驗 (12%)

Tobby exercises a lot to keep healthy. Last year, he <u>36</u> in the Boston Marathon with his mom. Recently, he wanted to try a fun run, the Zombie 5K. He was excited because the zombies players would chase the runners and <u>37</u> their life flags. He invited his good friend, Nina, to join him.

Tobby: Hey, Nina. <u>38</u> you heard of the zombie run? Nina: Yes, my brother told me <u>39</u> it was interesting.

Tobby: Would you like to join me this year?

Nina: Sure. How about practicing running at the park after school?

Tobby: <u>40.</u> We should pretend the zombies are running after us. Sometimes we have to scream and run wildly around in a circle.

Nina: Are you crazy? Come on. It's just a fun run. 41. Take it easy.

recently 最近 chase 追逐 pretend 假裝

- 36. (A) running (B) has run (C) run (D) ran
- 37. (A) put on (B) turn away (C) pull off (D) slow down
- 38. (A) Have (B) Did (C) Can (D) Are
- 39. (A) if (B) which (C) who (D) that
- 40. (A) You often surprise me.
 - (B) Sounds like a good idea.
 - (C) I like my zombie costume a lot.
 - (D) We are satisfied with our scores.
- 41. (A) No one wins or loses.
 - (B) They are too nervous.
 - (C) Set up your profile on the website.
 - (D) People do not always tell the truth.

七、閱讀測驗 (12%)

I. (4%)

The Boys and the Frogs

Some Boys were playing one day by a pond. A family of Frogs lived in it. The Boys amused themselves by throwing stones into the pond to make the Frogs jump on top of the water.

The stones were flying fast and the Boys were enjoying themselves very much; but the poor Frogs in the pond were trembling with fear.

At last, one of the Frogs, the oldest and bravest, put his head out of the water, and said, "Oh, please, dear children, stop your cruel play! Though it may be fun for you, it means death to us!"

amuse 娛樂 tremble 顫抖 cruel 殘忍的 death 死亡

- 42. Why did the Boys throw stones into the pond?
 - (A) The Frogs liked stones very much.
 - (B) They helped the Frogs build their house.
 - (C) Watching the Frogs jump is interesting to them.
 - (D) The Frogs enjoyed catching the stones in the pond.
- 43. What lesson can we learn from this story?
 - (A) Sometimes your fun is another's unhappiness.
 - (B) There is a time for work and a time for play.
 - (C) Saving for the future is important.
 - (D) There is no limit if you look up.

II. (8%)

Hooked on Games

Playing video games can be a fun way to relax or spend time with friends. But for some players, playing games is an unhealthy habit. At night, they are glued to a screen. Schoolwork is difficult. The video-game world seems a friendlier place than the real one.

Mental health experts have taken notice. In June, the World Health Organization (WHO) added gaming disorder to its list of health conditions. A person may have the disorder if gaming has damaged his or her relationships with family and friends, and if it has affected his or her daily activities. Psychiatrist Clifford Sussman treats gaming addiction. He says kids often get angry when a parent stops them from playing games.

What makes video games addictive? Playing excites the brain's reward center. After a while, the brain becomes numb to pleasure. You feel bored without a controller in your hand, so you play even more. Sussman advises you should take at least an-hour-long break after every hour of play. The brain needs time to recover. Young gamers should answer a simple question: "Are you in control, or is the game in control?"

hook on 沉迷 screen 螢幕 seem 似乎 mental 精神的 expert 專家 disorder 失調 condition 狀態 damage 破壞 relationship 關係 affect 影響 daily 日常的 addiction 成癮 psychiatrist 精神科醫師 brain 大腦 numb 麻木 advise 建議 recover 恢復

- 44. Who may have a problem of gaming disorder? (2%)
 - (A) Simon uses his smartphone to listen to music, chat with his friends, and play games.
 - (B) Alice often sleeps in class because she plays games until four a.m. almost every day.
 - (C) Emily is tired of playing the same video games. It is boring to her.
 - (D) Kyle plays online games with his classmates only on weekends.
- 45. Which is NOT true? (2%)
 - (A) Gluing your eyes on the screen all night is an unhealthy habit.
 - (B) Some kids get angry with their parents when they can't play games.
 - (C) Some players hooked on games because it is a friendlier place for them.
 - (D) The expert says we don't need to take break when we play video games.
- 46. In your own opinion (意見), what may happen if a teenager has a problem of gaming addiction? (4%)

八、根據事實,詳答下列問題 (6%)

- 47. How long have you lived in Taipei? (3%)
- 48. You studied English last night, didn't you? (3%)